
EMPLOYER NOTICE

OPERS
277 East Town St.
Columbus, OH 43215

New Financial Reporting Requirements for Governments
Proposed in U.S. Senate

WHO SHOULD READ THIS NOTICE
Finance directors and chief administrative officers of OPERS employers.

SITUATION OVERVIEW
The Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) has alerted members to proposed legislation in the
U.S. Senate that would mandate governments that issue municipal securities/bonds to report financial 
information using uniform reporting categories, or “data standards,” which, according to the GFOA, may 
require costly updates to financial systems or extensive workarounds.

The Senate is currently considering including the bill (S. 4295) in the federal defense authorization 
legislation that must be taken up before the end of the year.

According to the GFOA, which has long advocated for governments to demonstrate transparency and 
accountability by making financial information readily accessible to the public, hastily passing this bill 
may create data standards that open the door to directing the use of specific technologies for reporting 
governmental financial information.

To read more about this mandate and why it may pose a challenge, please see this GFOA Member Alert: 
https://www.gfoa.org/new-financial-reporting-requirements-proposed 
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For a current listing of OPERS Board members, please visit opers.org

It is your responsibility to be certain that OPERS has your current physical and e-mail address on file. If OPERS is not made aware of address 
changes, we cannot guarantee that you will receive important information pertaining to OPERS public employers. This Employer Notice is written 
in plain language for use by public employers who are subject to coverage under the Ohio Public Employees Retirement System. It is not intended 
as a substitute for the federal or state law, namely the Ohio Revised Code, the Ohio Administrative Code, or the Internal Revenue Code, nor will its 
interpretation prevail should a conflict arise between it and the Ohio Revised Code, Ohio Administrative Code, or Internal Revenue Code.  Rules 
governing the retirement system are subject to change periodically either by statute of the Ohio General Assembly, regulation of the Ohio Public 
Employees Retirement Board, or regulation of the Internal Revenue Code. If you have questions about this material, please contact our office or 
seek legal advice from your attorney. 


